PROGRESSING OF PROJECTS AT ST. MARK SCHOOL FOR THE DEAF BWANDA.

1. We started with the underground tank because we now in dry season so that the rainy season
starts when the tank is completed. This work started on third this month and | think by the end
of September it with finished.

2. At the end of this month we are buy the garden tools. This will help us to prepare for the season
earlier and also prepare the land where we are going to plant the tree.

3. From October to November we will construct the Cilo. | think this time will be enough for it.
December and January 2018 construction of the stoves will be done.

UNDERGROUND TANK;

As soon as we received the first part of the money, we started off with purchasing equipments for
excavating the land. That is to say; the pick axes, the wheelbarrows and spades. As they are below;




The work of excavation started. The tank has a diameter of 30ft, 7ft deep and 3ft above the ground
level. Below is how it is being done.

The excavation process has been going on as | buy the materials to be used on the construction of the
tank. You have seen them in the above pictures, but it is also good to see them clearly.



200 timber, those being off loaded and those in the room.

We got a very nice quality of brick as you can see the picture below.

Basing on the fact that the tank is going to be so big, we were forced to increase the number of iron bars
which was 15 as it was indicated in the budget to 200 iron bars.



200 iron bars 100 pieces of wire mesh and 100 bag of cement.

Three trips of sand and 3turns of aggregate. =~ 50kgs of binding wires and 50 pairs of ring bars.

On Monday the construction work will begin and | promise to keep in touch. That is updating you on
how the project is going on.

Thank you

Sr. Angela






